
 

 
 

Fellowship in the Gospel Ministries 

August 2024 

Kenyan Troops Bring Some Relief To Haiti, But... 

Brian and Janice Hampton ~ 221 Williams Street, Randolph, WI 53956  

Ph: 717-250-1983   Email:  bjhampton78@gmail.com  Website:  www.fitgm.org 

Financial  

Accountability 

provided by 

 
 
  

 
Central  

Missionary  
Clearinghouse 

 

P.O. Box 219228 

Houston, TX 77218 
 

Ph: 281-599-7411 
 

Please make all gift 

checks payable to: 
 

“CMC” 
 

Memo Line Blank 

Add note designating 

“For The Hamptons” 
 

 

Thank you for your gift! 

FITGM 

Advisory Board 
 

Pastors 
 

Kyle Witek 

Edgewood Community 

920-557-2877 
 

Jonathan God 

Strodes Mills Baptist 

717-248-9484 

 

David Fultz 

Fairview Bible 

717-242-1098 

 

Melvin Musser 

Mt. Pleasant Bible 

570-725-2009 

 

Brian and Janice  

Hampton 
 

Home Church 

 

Edgewood  

Community Church 

Beaver Dam, WI 
 

920-557-2877 
 

Pastor Kyle Witek 

Estimated 
 

4,500 Killed in 2023 
1,500 Injured 

2,500 Killed in first 3 
months of 2024 

580,000 Homeless 

NOTE: From all of the reports that we have received from those on the ground 
there, while the gangs are definitely still operational, the overall situation has some-
what improved, especially in the Capital City.  The airport and major roads have re-
opened, and traffic is flowing much better, with fewer gang blockades and greater 
security. However, 400 troops can only make a start. PEACE will be a long process.   
 

Without getting into details, we also received news 5 days ago of specific gang ac-
tivity away from Port-Au-Prince. The gang was reportedly working to take out a 
bridge in order to cut off and attack an entire village and the ministry located there. 
We are familiar with these folks, and are still waiting to hear an update on that situ-
ation. We invite you to pray with us for those people to be delivered from that evil! 

Opportunities To Help ~ VBS, Camps, Haiti Relief 
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Along with the seasonal requests we receive each year for help with various youth 
ministries such as VBS and Camps, Janice and I also serve donors by forwarding 
their crucial monthly support to the men on the field to meet many needs under the 
heading of “Haiti Relief Funds” (HRF). The truth is, apart from a single unsolicit-
ed gift for a Camp Project earlier this year, we have had no funds for Youth Camps. 
Also, our HRF is virtually used up, with a mere $65 balance. Would you please look 
over the list below, and prayerfully consider if the Lord would use you to help out 
with even a part. Simply call, text, or email us with any questions or for details: 
 

Pastor Garry - (Lives in the D.R.) $500 still needed to help with a VBS in Haiti 
Pastor Leon - Aug. 14-16 Children’s Camp (Ages 6-14) Plan for 150 kids  $1,200 
          Aug. 20-25 Youth Camp (Ages 15-21) Plan for 120 youth  $1,400 
Pastor Eddy - Unsupported young pastor who just received his MA Degree and who 
serves in a team with Pastors Leon and Faude in St. Marc. Eddy sacrificially served 
our teams on a regular basis, but we have not been able to tour with him in The 
U.S. We have supported him from the HRF, but that fund is now depleted. 
Pastor Alexandre Leclerc - The converted son of a village (Lady) Voodoo “Mambo”. 
Alexandre is pastoring the village church where he was raised. Like Pastor Eddy, he 
is also in need of support.  Currently he receives $50/mo. 
The Haiti Relief Fund - Used to meet many urgent needs, including pastor support 
Pastor Leon’s Christian School - Starts in September. Zero balance. $1,300/Mo         


